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Patriot Booster Club 
Membership Meeting 
September 12, 2018 

 
Board Member Present 
Jon Carroll, President 
Valerie Calloway, Vice President 
Jeremy Reeve, Treasurer 
Tina Blackman, Secretary 
Theresa Brown, Member at Large 
Brad Qualls, PHS Athletics Director 
 
Board Member Absent 
None 
 
Committee Chairs Present 
None 
 
Persons in Attendance 
Alyssa Wrobel 
(Cheer) 

Robin Ethridge 
(DECA) 

Susie Denham 
(Robotics) 

LJ Carter (Wrestling) Calinda Hawkins 
(Track & Field, XC) 

Karolyn Gardner 
(Marching Band) 

Hope Nugent 
(Volleyball & soccer) 

Matt Grimsland 
(Tennis) 

Katie Speaks 
(Volleyball) 

 

Brud Bicknell 
(Football) 

Sherman Rivers 
(Boys Basketball) 

Ben Shifflett 
(Wrestling) 

Nancy Cash (Dance)  

Jill Cahill (FBLA) Felicia Huweart 
(Football) 

Mimi Cotter 
(Boys Lacrosse) 

Lisa Bussian (Swim)  

 
The Boosters membership meeting was called to order at 7:28 pm. 
 
General Membership Open Time 

 Foster’s Grille is very eager to host fundraising events for the clubs and/or teams. They will give back 
20% of sales for the evening of the fundraising.   

 Marching Band (Karolyn Gardner) – Requested helps for volunteers to assist at VROBA end of 
October.  The Booster secretary asked her to send her Sign Up Genius for volunteers and the 
Secretary will disseminate the information through the means the Boosters have (FB, Twitter, 
email). 

 

Officer’s Reports 

 Treasurer’s Report (Jeremy Reeve) dated 8/31/2018 
 Total assets were $160,507.68.    
Current Activities Budget is $105,574.79.  
Operating general fund balance is $54,932.89.  
Net fundraising profit is $11,501.82. 

        **Please be sure to turn in your receipts as soon as you can so your team and/or club account 
balance stays up to date.   
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 Secretary’s Report (Tina Blackman) – July and August were Board Only meetings, thus, meeting 
minutes are not posted for these months.  If coaches and/or club sponsors have any fundraising or 
other announcements they would like disseminated to the booster populace, please email the 
announcements to Tina Blackman.  The secretary will post on Facebook, Twitter, and send an email 
to the Booster membership distribution email list.     

 

 Member at Large Report (Theresa Brown)  
o Motion approved for a bonus to be given to teams for the mulch sales.  For example, 

$1/hour/club or team for working with the mulch delivery.  This is in addition to any mulch 
sales by the team or club.   

o Patriot discount vendor cards funds and any remaining cards are to be turned in by 
September 21st.  Teams and/or clubs can continue to sell these cards throughout the year as 
it is a digital app this year.  Vendors are being added each month as they come online.   

 
Committee Reports 

 Concessions (Jon Carroll on behalf of Gayle Jenkins)  
o We are in need of volunteers for concessions, particularly adults.   
o The format for the concessions will change this upcoming season.  The teams will be 

responsible for doing their own events next school year.  This is mandatory for them to do 
their events.   

 

 Membership/Sponsorship (Valerie Calloway) 
o We are currently at 81 members.  This is an increase from last year’s membership. 
o We have increased our corporate sponsors this year, and we have some other potential 

ones to sign shortly.    
o Smoothie King, one of the sponsors this year, will be having a booth at various events 

throughout the year, selling smoothies.   
 
 

 Spirit Wear (Jon Carroll on behalf of Traci Marin) 
o Sales are going well thus far this year.  

 
 
Old Business 

None since we did not have membership meetings in July or August.   
 
New Business 

 New team/club funding requests 
o Football requested $1500 for Hudl sideline instant replay application software.   

 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:09pm. 
 


